COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, October 14, 2013

MOTION NO. 6

MOTION: Councillor C. King
That this Council calls on the Manager to provide a report detailing (a) what parts of Kildare are the staff at Tallaght Fire Station serving since September 23rd 2013 and what distances are involved at the extreme end from Tallaght, (b) has there been a detailed risk assessment been carried out to ensure there is no possible negative affects on the service being provided to the Citizens of South Dublin from this Station and (c) is there financial implications either negatively or positively on the South Dublin County Council Budget as a result of this new arrangement.

REPORT:
(a)
The parts of Kildare which Dublin Fire Brigade are providing a 1 pump either first or second response are indicated in the attached map. These areas are based on the policy of ‘nearest available response’ which means that the public will receive the fastest fire service response irrespective of local authority administrative boundaries.

(b)
There will no adverse affect on the service provided in South Dublin County Council . The formalisation of this response will require periodic provision of a single pump turnout from Tallaght station. Historical activity data and operational intelligence would indicate that the impact on Tallaght station will be minimal. Tallaght station had 4074 mobilisations last year; historical date would indicate an average requirement level of 20 mobilisations annually by Tallaght in support of Kildare.  This activity will see an increase of response levels at less than 0.5% of incident activity for the station.

No more than one DFB pump will form part of a dedicated PDA for Kildare, thus ensuring fire cover is maintained or supplemented for the Tallaght fire station area at all times.

As is the practice within Dublin if mobilisations to an incident results in stripping fire cover for a DFB station area, the DFB mobilisation officer will ensure immediate stand-by fire cover is provided.  This movement of fire appliances to back-up or provide cover is accepted practise and maximises efficiency of available resources. Tallaght fire station is regularly supported by fire crews from other neighbouring fire stations such as Dolphins Barn, Rathfarnham, Blanchardstown and fire brigade HQ Townsend Street. 

(c)
Due to the relatively small number of incidents, this arrangement will have a negligible affect on the contribution made by South Dublin County Council to the Dublin Fire Brigade budget.
[image: image1.emf]
